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A copy of this newsletter can be found on the school website:  www.hoylandswaineprimary.co.uk 

Headteacher email: lcole@hswp.co.uk 
 
SPECIAL MENTIONS 
Class 1: Bobby Seddon, Samuel Stewart 
Class 2: Sullivan Croudy, Millie Tantrum  
Class 3: George Pearson, Luke Burton 
Class 4: Joshua Ibbotson, Joel Couldwell 
Class 5: Joshua Yorke, Michael Rivers-Segovia 
Well done to everyone! 
 
OPEN AFTERNOON 
Thank you to all the parents and family members who made it to the Open Afternoon today – it was lovely to see so many of 
you here sharing our children’s art and DT work! 
 
SUMMER FAMILY LEARNING 
We set all of our family learning dates at the beginning of last year but unfortunately PGS later announced their own visit day 
for the Y6, when we usually do our own in school transitions, for one of these dates. Currently, we have a family learning 
session set for 27

th
 June – parents will know who has signed up for this session from last autumn. We will be changing this 

session to 19
th

 June instead. The same arrangements will transfer across to the new date. Please see your child’s class 
teacher if you were registered to attend for 27

th
 and are now unable to attend due to the change of date. Thank you 

 
NEWSPAPER 
We would like to invite submissions for the Summer Edition of our school newspaper. Any of the children in school can 
submit an article on paper or sent to me electronically. The article can be on any topic that interests your child; a recent visit, 
a hobby, a place of interest, a sport or a favourite film or TV programme. Any submissions need to be sent to me by Friday 9

th
 

June. Thank you 
 
JUNIOR ROAD SAFETY OFFICER CAMPAIGN 
Thank you to everyone who sent a design for the bicycle helmet design competition. This week the JRSOs met to choose 
winners. It was a tough job because there were some great ideas but, in the end, the winners were Bobby Wright and Maisie 
Croudy! The runners up were Josh Bray and Murron Hirst. Well done to them for creating such great designs 
 
MAGAZINES 
We will be having a new magazines section in our school library for children to use throughout the week. The new rack will 
be going up onto the wall in the coming week. We would like to ask for any magazines that are current and have been read 
by children at home to be sent into school. We will also be putting an edition of the children’s newpaper in there too for 
children to read. Please keep sending the magazines over the months so we have a wide range of reading materials for the 
children. Thank you 
 
BIKEABILITY 
The Y5 children will be undertaking their Bikeability training on the first week back after half term. This means we will have a 
number of bicycles coming to the school. We would ask that all Y5 children who are bringing a bike dismount at the school 
gates and wheel their bikes to the quiet area next to the car park where they will need to secure them with a bike lock. All 
children should remember to bring a bike helmet to school too as participation is not allowed without this. We hope the 
children really enjoy the week! 
 
SOUTH YORKSHIRE TRAVEL 
Year 6 pupils can now apply for their 11-16 Megatravel pass online. For full details on how to apply visit 
www.travelsouthyorkshire.co/megatravel/. This enables pupils to travel at a reduced cost on public transport.  
 
SILKSTONE PRE-SCHOOL PLAYGROUP ANNIVERSARY PARTY 
Silkstone pre-school playgroup are celebrating their 40

th
 anniversary by holding a party on Saturday 24

th
 June. The evening 

will include live music, Elton John tribute, pie and pea supper, bar and raffle. Doors open at 7pm at Silkstone Primary School. 
Tickets £8 on sale now. Please contact Silkstone Pre-School for tickets or more information.  
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WARM WEATHER 
As I write, the weather is getting warmer! Although there is no guarantee that this will continue, please send your child with 
a water bottle, hat and suncream they can apply themselves. For any of our aspiring gymnasts who like to wear school 
dresses and wish to do handstands and cartwheels on the field, cycling shorts under dresses can be worn as part of the 
uniform. Thank you 
 
CHURCHYARD 
A number of parents got in touch with us this week to register their concern about some of the children’s behaviour in the 
graveyard when walking up from the school at the end of the day. I am sure we would all ask, as members of the community, 
that children learn how important it is to treat this area respectfully. Some parents were concerned that Y2 children were 
attempting to damage the gravestones. Please ensure your child is not behaving inappropriately in this area.  
 
MAY/JUNE DATES 

 26
th

 May – INSET day for staff (school closed to children) 

 W/C 5
th

 June – Bikeability Week for Y5 

 9
th

 June – Class 5 Parents’ Assembly 

 W/C 12
th

 June- Road Safety Week for the whole school 

 12
th

 June – Cl4&5 undertaking Enterprise Project with BMBC 

 14
th

 June – 5.30pm – new starters parents’ meeting  

 15
th

 June – Y5/6 Athletics Tournament  

 16
th

 June – Class 1 Parents’ Assembly 

 19
th

 June – family learning session across school 

 20
th

 June 2pm & 6pm – choir performance  

 21
st

 June – Cl4&5 undertaking Enterprise Project with BMBC 

 21
st

 June 6pm – choir performance  

 27
th

 June – PGS Y6 day/transition day in school 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Have a lovely half term holiday – see you all on 5th June  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BARN DANCE SAT 8th JULY 

 
Thanks also to those who contacted me to volunteer their help after the plea in last week's newsletter. The barn dance 
is a fantastic opportunity to raise lots of money for school and have a good time doing it. 
 
We still need LOTS more volunteers - to help set up on Sat/tidy up on Sun and to help run the bar on the night. Please 
let me know if you can help in any way (mattandcarotaylor@yahoo.co.uk). 
 
If anyone can help distribute posters or leaflets please also get in touch! 
 

TICKETS NOW ON SALE. £10 PER TICKET AVAILABLE FROM LUCY LOCKWOOD, CAROLINE 
TAYLOR OR RACHEL SPENCELELY 

 
 

BUN SALE- THURSDAY 25TH MAY 
 

Many thanks to everyone who purchased or sent buns in for this afternoon’s bun sale; we hope you all 
enjoyed them!!!! 
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